
 

 

 

June 20, 2019 

 

 

Honourable Christine Elliott  

Minister of Health and Long-Term Care and Deputy Premier of Ontario  

Hepburn Block  

10th Floor  

80 Grosvenor Street  

Toronto, ON M7A 1E9 

Sent via email: christine.elliott@pc.ola.org 

  

Dear Minister Elliott: 

 

RE: Health Promotion as a Core Function of Public Health 

 

At its meeting held on June 20, 2019, the Board of Health for the Haliburton, Kawartha, Pine Ridge District Health Unit 

discussed correspondence from The Kingston, Frontenac and Lennox & Addington Public Health Unit regarding health 

promotion as a core function of public health. 

 

The core functions of public health, as outlined in the Ontario Public Health Standards: Requirements for Programs, 

Services, and Accountability, include assessment and surveillance, health promotion and policy development, health 

protection, disease prevention, and emergency management.  Boards of health are responsible for programs and services 

within these core functions. 

 

Programs supported through the core function of health promotion and policy development have recently been publicly 

highlighted by the Government as areas where public health should not be investing its resources. These examples have 

included studies on energy drinks and bike lane development.   

 

Health promotion is the process of enabling people to increase control over and improve their health (World Health 

Organization). The components of health promotion include strengthening community action, developing personal skills, 

creating supportive environments, building healthy public policy and re-orienting health services. Health promotion within 

public health has played a significant role in improving health outcomes among Ontarians over many years, an example of 

this is the Smoke-Free Ontario Act, 2017. Policy development, advocacy, and community action were all health promotion 

tools used in the development of the Act. The same tools are used in addressing the dietary factors leading to the 

consumption of energy drinks and developing local active transportation initiatives.  

 

Health promotion and policy development are as equally important as health protection and disease prevention within the 

public health system.   
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At its June 20, 2019 meeting, the Board of Health endorsed the recommendations made by Kingston, Frontenac, and Lennox & 

Addington Public Health (attached) and supported the mandate/function of health promotion and policy development as stated 

in the Ontario Public Health Standards: Requirements for Programs, Services, and Accountability. 

 

 

We appreciate your support of this important public health issue.  

 

 

BOARD OF HEALTH FOR HALIBURTON,  

KAWARTHA, PINE RIDGE DISTRICT HEALTH UNIT 

 

Cammie Jaquays, Chair, Board of Health 

CJ/aa 

Cc (via email) : Honourable Doug Ford, Premier 

  Dr. David Williams, Chief Medical Officer of Health 

  Dr. Paul Roumeliotis, Chair, Council of Medical Officers of Health   

Ontario Boards of Health 

  Association of Local Public Health Agencies (alPHa) 

  Health Promotion Ontario (HPO) 

  Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) 
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